
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 14 October 2021 10:32 AM 
To: Andrew Molnar <andrew@afap.org.au> 
Cc: Simon Lutton <simon@afap.org.au>; David Stephens <david@afap.org.au>; Chris Aikens 
<chris@afap.org.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2016/3 – Four Yearly Review of Modern Awards – Proposed Helicopter Aircrew 
Award 
 
Dear Mr Molnar, 
 
Your correspondence dated 12 October 2021 is noted. As you would be aware, the proposed 
amendments contained in the draft Air Pilots Award 2020 provided to the parties include 
amendments to provisions that are generally applicable to all persons covered by the award, 
including pilots. As such, any input about such amendments from the AFAP would be welcome. 
However, it is a matter for the AFAP as to whether it participates in tomorrow’s report back. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Elise Delpiano 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
 
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
From: Andrew Molnar <andrew@afap.org.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 12 October 2021 3:58 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Simon Lutton <simon@afap.org.au>; David Stephens <david@afap.org.au>; Chris Aikens 
<chris@afap.org.au> 
Subject: AM2016/3 – Four Yearly Review of Modern Awards – Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award 
 
Dear Associate 
 
AM2016/3 – Four Yearly Review of Modern Awards – Proposed Helicopter Aircrew Award 
 
We refer to the above matter and the Full Bench Statement [2021] FWCFB 5505 in which interested 
parties are directed to confer and discuss the proposed amendments to the Air Pilots Award 2020 
for consultation purposes. 
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Noting that the AFAP is not entitled to represent the industrial interests of helicopter aircrew or 
aircrew persons as defined in the proposed amendments, the AFAP has no comment to make in 
relation to the proposed amendments further to its submissions filed in the matter dated 4 October 
2019 and 29 November 2019. 
 
Unless the Commission has any questions, the AFAP intends to not participate in the report back 
listed for 10.00 am this Friday, 15 October 2021. 
 
Please contact me should you require further information. 
 
Regards 
 
Andrew Molnar 

Legal Counsel 
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